
This is going to be a bit of a bumper issue of the newsletter this week, because we missed last week’s.  
I’m so sorry we had to close the school last Friday, although I know many of you appreciated the snow day. I am 
always very reluctant to close the school as I know it can cause some families huge difficulties, but I felt I really 
didn’t have any choice. I walked to school last Friday, and whilst the main roads looked ok, Main Road was really 
quite slushy, and compacted snow was starting to cover the pavements, which would have made things a bit 
tricky. Further to that, some staff were not going to make it in to school, and although we might have coped dur-
ing the morning, in the afternoon we would not have had enough staff to supervise children safely. Taking all 
things into account, I felt that the safest option was to just admit defeat and close the school.  
Back to school on Monday, and there was very little sign of any snow at all, and it all felt a little bit strange! On 
Monday, Tom Perry, Mr Leach and I interviewed for our new teacher to join us in September, when we become a 
full primary school. I am delighted that we were able to make an appointment of a really great teacher, who 
we’re very pleased will be joining us. I will be able to let you know more details once all the formalities have been 
completed. Recruitment is really tricky in teaching at the moment, as there is a real shortage across the country, 
so we are absolutely delighted that we have been able to make a strong appointment so early in the year.  
All children were treated to a judo taster session on Tuesday, which was really great and enjoyed by all. The chil-
dren will have come home with a leaflet about a new club opening up at the Pavillion. Our Years 3 & 4 children 
enjoyed their multi-skills competition at Biddenham yesterday, yet again displaying exemplary efforts, behav-
iours, attitudes and skills! Well done!  
Today, Year 5 have travelled up to Leicester to the Space centre as part of their topic, and Reception will be pre-
senting their learning to parents later on today. We are aware that Year 1 missed their assembly last Friday, and 
will be looking to see if there is any space in the calendar to re-schedule. 
Mid Year reports are coming home today, and these will form the basis of our meetings with you next week—do 
make sure your child hands this to you! There’s some great learning going on across all classes! 
Wishing you all a happy and peaceful weekend, with special good wishes to all our lovely mums, grans, aunties 
and wonderful women—in a week of International Women’s Day and Mothering Sunday, I hope you are all truly 
appreciated this weekend! 
Maria Soulsby 
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                 Congratulations! 

Ms Soulsby’s Rainbow Moment last week was awarded to Oliver H; I was privileged to teach Canaries earli-
er this week, and I was really impressed by Oliver’s determination and resilience in his learning, showing a 
really great attitude and enjoying the success. Well done, Oliver, keep working hard! 

 

New Dates 

Thurs, 15th March Girls Football Tournament 
(Y5) 

Fri, 23rd March Girls Football Tournament 
(Y5) 

Mon, 26th March Robins Spring Walk 

 

Coming Up 

Tues & Weds Parent/Teacher Consultation Meetings 

Thurs  Girls Football Tournament (Y5) 

Tues 20th Y4 Music Play Day 

Weds 21st KS1 Multi-Sport @ St Gregory’s 

  Sing On concert Y2 & 3 

Thurs 23rd Sport Relief 
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Rainbow Moment 

 

My child ....................................................................................... has shown the Rainbow Promise in 
the following way at home: 

Signed .................................................................................................. 

Admissions Policy 2019 

Further to their recent consultation, the Governing Body have determined their admissions policy for the 2019-2020 academic year. This will be availa-
ble on the website in due course. 

   

  Twitter users…...Follow St James’: @StJamesHead 

The Daily Mile 

Has your child mentioned this? Following a great suggestion from one of 
our parents, we have introduced the Daily Mile. This is an initiative 
which started in Scotland, the idea being that children run a mile every 
day in a bid to boost fitness and well-being, as well as develop confi-
dence, concentration and even improve academic progress. 

Every afternoon, all children will put on their trainers and will run or 
walk a mile. This will take no more than 15 minutes, depending on age, 
development, fitness levels. Then, they go back into class and carry on 
with lessons. Schools which have introduced this have seen great im-
provements and benefits, and thus far, our children seem to be really 
enjoying it! 

 

More information can be found here: https://thedailymile.co.uk/ 

 

 

https://twitter.com/
https://thedailymile.co.uk/


Welcome to St James’ 

 

Next week, we welcome Liam Renzi to the St James’ team. Liam is completing his teacher training this year, and will be working 
mainly in Peacocks Class with Mr Leach for the rest of this year. We look forward to working with Liam, and being part of his learn-
ing journey! 

Existing members….it’s 
now time to renew. 

Please renew by 1st April 

 

Thank you for your contin-
ued support! 



From the Governing Body 

 

Converting to Primary: 

 

We’re delighted to say that construction work on the new classrooms should start in April. At the time of 
writing, the final contracts are about to be signed off. The area – to the right hand side of the playing field clos-
est to Nodders’ Way – will, of course, be fenced off. There will still be plenty of space for the children to play 
safely on the field. The work should be completed by the end of the summer term to give the school plenty of 
time to make the new building ready for the children in September.  

 

Uniform Change for September 2018: 

 

Thank you so much to all of you who took part in the consultation on changing the colour of the school uni-
form. There was a great response and we have acted on many of your recommendations.  

We are following your advice and so we will not introduce hoodies and we will drop the requirement for ties. 
We will press ahead and change the colour of the school cardigans/jumpers, girls’ summer dresses, PE bags and 
book bags from red to royal blue from September 2018. Children with red book bags and PE bags in good condi-
tion can, of course, continue to use these until they wear out.  

The change of colour will mark our final conversion to primary school status. The branded versions of the uni-
form will be available for sale through approved suppliers, which will be confirmed in due course.  

The leading retailers and supermarkets all stock non-branded school uniform in royal blue at competitive pric-
es. We look forward to St James’s starting the new academic year as a primary school with this smart new look.  

Didi Rugby is coming to Biddenham…. 

 

Free taster session on Sunday 8th April at Biddenham  School 9am-11am and then  Satur-
day mornings  from 14th April 9-11am. 

 

Led by Ben Gulliver (who used to lead rugby training for St James’) 

http://www.didirugby.com/find-a-didi-rugby-class-in-bedford.php 
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Dawn Until Dusk News 
 

Upcoming theme nights at Afterschool club. 
Please ask a member of staff for details and 
check out our posters displayed outside the 
school hall. 
Science - W/B 12th March 
Easter Egg Hunt - W/B 26th March 
 
Last term children were treated to a street 
dance class courtesy of Chiara Steed! They had 
a great time learning some street dance chore-
ography and moves. A massive thank you to 
Chiara from us all at DUD. 
This term the children have drawn self por-
traits for a competition which are being 
judged at the DUD Office and entrants have 
been received from our 22 clubs, fingers 
crossed that a prize or maybe two come to St 
James' 
Pop in and say hi, if you would like any infor-
mation please see either Cathy or Sharon, we 
would love to show you around. 



 
WhatsApp Groups 

 

Over the past few weeks, we’ve been made aware of a number of (mainly older) children making use of Whatsapp to chat with one 
another out of school. Whilst we recognise that school has no jurisdiction of behaviour of children outside of school, some of the 
chats have led to problems which have had an impact on school life. It is always our recommendation that children at primary school 
do not have access to any social media, which includes Whatsapp, as they do not yet have the maturity to handle the problems and 
difficulties social media can present.  

 

To help all parents understand Whatsapp, we have downloaded the following guide from  www.thinkuknow.co.uk.  Interestingly, it 
states that WhatsApps minimum age of use is 16 years old. One of our concerns is that some children are sharing phone numbers 
with others, without the permission of the phone number’s owner—this must not happen, as sharing personal data without permis-
sion is not legal.  https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/whatsappguide-for-parents.pdf 
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